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“We shall meet again.”- “Do not be afraid:” words of comfort for our time  

On Monday, September 19, 2022, an estimated 4 billion (4,000,000,000) people engaged in 
some form the funeral service for Queen Elizabeth II.  In a span of several hour over ½ of the 
world’s population witnessed the celebration of life of a remarkable public servant, and, more 
importantly, heard the promise of the Good News of Jesus Christ proclaimed in the midst of 
the beauty of our Anglican liturgical tradition.  During the sermon, Justin Welby, Archbishop 
of Canterbury, quoted the late Queen’s own quotation of a Vera Lynn song “We’ll meet again 
someday”.  The Queen included this line in her speech to the nation during the COVID 
pandemic.  The Archbishop echoed these words in the midst of national mourning and grief. 
Amid this time of mourning these words ring true with the truth of the Gospel.  Bursting from 
the grave on the Third Day, Jesus established the truth of God’s love and the nature of 
Resurrection – we shall meet again. Many needed this reminder – that death is not the end; 
that God’s love is eternal; that all shall indeed be well.  Do not be afraid. 
Over the last two+ years, there’s been a lot of fear in the world.  Yet, anchored in the assurance 
of Christ’s love, we press on.  We seek to be less afraid as we rely on God’s love and the godly 
love of those around us.  Though we cannot totally escape fear, we can certainly seek to make 
our fear manageable trusting that Jesus Christ is truly with us at all times and in all places. 
The theme of our Stewardship Program this year is “Do not be afraid”.  One of the greatest 
assets we have to steward is our faith.  Our faith in Christ is what helps us navigate the 
challenges and fears and losses and uncertainties of this life.  And we have to steward our faith 
– seeking to strengthen our faith, deepen our faith, and trust in our faith.  As we become less 
afraid of what may happen and embrace what we are able to make happen, we begin to live 
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into the truth of the gospel. We are not promised no more days of sorrow or hardship, but we 
are promised that Christ will be with us throughout all the sorrows and hardships in the days 
to come and that Christ will raise us up on the last day.  As we steward our faith truths such as 
“We shall meet again” and “Do not be afraid” and “All shall be well” become more than just 
popular slogans; they become the truths of the faith we have received and seek to pass on. 
May the Grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit, 
strengthen your faith and guide your steps now and forever. 
Faithfully, 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

WORSHIP NEWS 
 
 

OCTOBER SATURDAY EVENING SERVICE 
We will gather October 15, 2022, at 5:00 p.m.   Remember, we gather the 3rd Saturday of each 

month at 5:00 p.m. (unless otherwise noted) 
 

CANDLELIGHT CONCERT AND COMPLINE 
Join us on Sunday, October 23, at 7:00 p.m. as our Candlelight Concert and Compline 

program resumes.  
 

BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS 
Let’s bless some pets! Join us Saturday, October 15, at 6:00 p.m. on the Church Grounds.  All 

are welcome. 
 
 
 



 

 
MONTHLY MIDWEEK BOOK STUDY RETURNS 

Our monthly book study continues on Wednesday, October 5, at 10:45 a.m.  Join us for 
worship at 10:00 a.m. then join the “Out to Lunch Bunch” for lunch at 12:00 noon. 

 
 

WELCOME TO THE CHURCH (EPISCOPAL EDITION) 
Join us the 1st Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. as we explore the doctrine, discipline, and worship of the 

Episcopal Church.  This is an excellent refresher course for seasoned members and a 
wonderful introduction for newer members or those interested in learning more. We begin on 

Tuesday, October 4. 
 

 
ST. LUKE'S DAY -- MEDICAL PROFESSIONAL RECOGNITION 

On Sunday, October 16, our parish will honor people who work in the medical professions as 
we commemorate the life of St. Luke (Patron Saint of medical professionals).  Forms are 

available in the lobby to fill out for any person in the medical fields (doctors, nurses, 
technicians, admins, etc). You will need to provide the person's name and address along with 

your name.  A card will be sent letting the person know that they were remembered in our 
worship services.  Please have your submissions in no later than October 9.  Speak with Fr. 

Grant if you have any questions. 
 

 
ALL SAINTS’ DAY REMEMBRANCES 

On Tuesday, November 1, and Sunday, November 6, we’ll remember by name those who have 
died in the past year as well as anyone you wish to remember on this day that you love but see 

no longer. 
Forms are available in the lobby if you wish to submit names for the remembrance list.  You’ll 

also be able to submit names online – look for the form in the weekly emails. 
 
 

STEWARDSHIP 2022 
"Do not be afraid" -- Our Fall 2022 Stewardship program kicks off Sunday, October 2, at 9:30 
a.m.  Join us for conversation and fellowship. Stewardship Packets will be available to pick up 
at this time.  Those not picked up will be mailed on 10/3/2022.  We ask that you return your 
2023 pledge card to us by Sunday, October 30, so the finance team and vestry may faithfully 

prepare our 2023 parish budget. 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

Worship Schedule  
 

 
 
Sunday, October 2                                                      Sunday, October 9              
17 Pentecost Birthday Church                                                 18 Pentecost                                                                                      
8:30 a.m. Rite I                                                                           8:30 a.m. Rite I 
9:30 a.m. Stewardship Kickoff                                                    9:35 a.m. Adult Formation 
10:30 a.m. Rite II                                                                       10:30 a.m. Rite II                                                                       
 
 
Saturday, October 15                                                                                 Sunday, October 16 
5:00 p.m. Worship                                                                    19 Pentecost St. Luke’s Day 
6:00 p.m. Blessing  of the animals                                             8:30 a.m. Rite I 
                                                                                                  9:35 a.m. Adult Formation 
                                                                                                  10:30 a.m. Rite II 
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                        
                                                                                                                                                                                              
Sunday, October 23                                                   Sunday, October 30 
20 Pentecost                                                                            21 Pentecost 
 8:30 a.m. Rite I                                                                        9:30 a.m. Joint Service – followed by  
 9:35 a.m. Adult Formation                                                      Potluck meal                  
 10:30 a.m. Rite II                                                                       
 7:00 p.m. Candlelight Concert & Compline                                                
                                                                                        

                                                                                             



 

                                                                                                                
Scripture Readings for October 

   
                   
 

    October 2nd            Lamentations 1:1-6             Psalm 137                      2 Timothy 1:1-14                       Luke 17:5-10 
    October 9th            Jeremiah 29:1, 4-7               Psalm 66:1-11               2 Timothy 2:8-15                       Luke 17:11-19 
    October 16th          Jeremiah 31:27-34               Psalm 119: 97-104       2 Timothy 3:14- 4:5                   Luke 18:1-8 
    October 23rd          Joel 2:23-32                           Psalm 65                        2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18             Luke 18:9-14 
    October 30th          Habakkuk 1:1-4, 2:1-4         Psalm 119:137-144      2 Thessalonians 1:1-4, 11-12   Luke 19:1-10  
        
 
             

 
PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE  

ARE NOW PRINTED IN THE BULLETIN 
If there is someone you would like to include in the Prayers of Intercession,  

please call or email the Parish Office by 12 noon on Wednesday.  
Their name will remain on the list for three weeks.  

717-843-3868 – secretary@standrews.org 

 

 

 

Wednesday Worship 10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist 
          

 
 
 
 

The Bible Journey Study Group 

 
The Bible Journey Study Group 

We will be meeting, on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of 

each month at 7:00 pm currently via Zoom.   
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                Vestry Highlights 

                  Sept 20, 2022 

                      Meeting 

 

 

• The St Andrew’s website has been streamlined, and our Facebook page is 
current.  

• ECW thanks everyone for the successful Fun Day Event.  
• All Pro Dad’s program is back in full swing for the new year and had a very 

successful first gathering.  
• The vestry has started preparing for the Annual meeting and elections in 

January. 
• Look for discussions about exploring our mission this fall. Date to be 

determined. 
• Coming Soon:  a master calendar in the hallway near the office so that 

groups can better coordinate activities.  
▪ October is Stewardship Month. The first meeting about this will be 

between the services on October 1. Further information is coming. 
Stewardship ingathering will be October 30.  

• Financial Secretary report is on file.  
• Treasurer’s report is on file.  

 
 

• Complete vestry minutes can now be found on the bulletin board in the Great 
Hall near the kitchen. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Fellowship  
 
                                   

 

St. Andrew's Book Club began its seventh year in September.  Members 
in attendance selected a non-fiction book for our November 13 
discussion:  "Fuzz: When Nature Breaks the Law" by Mary Roach. The 
Washington Post has dubbed Mary Roach "America's funniest science 
writer".  Anyone who reads the book may join our discussion.  We read 
five books from September to May every year. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 “50 Shades” The social fellowship group for all women, 50 Shades 
of Grace, next meets Saturday, October 1st at 9:30 a.m. for breakfast at 

Tapenade Bistro. The restaurant is at 2509 S Queen St in Tollgate Village 
off Leaders Heights Rd.  Please put it on your calendar and join us for a 

few Tapenade Bistro hours of conversation and good food. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

October TAP is planned for Sunday October 9th, immediately following Crop Walk 2022, 
which is at John Rudy Park, tentatively from 4-6 pm. Location is Premier 
Brewing Company, Address is 330 Town Center Drive, York PA 17406. 
Please feel free to call or text Dan at 717-817-0530 if interested. 
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                                                      Out To Lunch Bunch 
 
First Wednesday of the month - October 5 - at 12 Noon Marino’s Pizza 
& Pasta House - 3595 East Market St. Everyone is welcome.  Please 
call or text Mary Jane Watt @ 717-309-1065 or 
crazymary39@gmail.com.  Or sign up on the tablet in the lobby so I               
can make a reservation. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

OUT REACH 
 

 

 

OUTREACH NEWS:   Our Halloween Open House will 
take place on Monday, October 31st between 6 and 8 
p.m.  We look forward to welcoming the families of our 
neighborhood to offer some treats and a warm greeting.  
Last year, we had a wonderful time giving out candy, 
cookies, drinks and glow bracelets to the many children 
who came by.  Weather permitting, this year we’ll be 

outside again to keep everyone safe.  We will gain some further exposure by hosting trick-or-
treat as a follow up to our Community Day. 
There will be a Volunteer sign-up sheet in the lobby starting on September 25th for help with 
set up, distribution, and clean up.  You will also find a bin for donations of individually 
wrapped candy, cookies, and juices.  Come in costume if you dare!! (nothing scary please).  If 
you have any questions, please contact me. 
Thanks, 
Susan Reardon 
Susan.p.reardon@gmail.com 
717-495-0178                                                         
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St. Andrew’s Men’s Club held All Pro Dad’s Breakfast for  
Phineas Davis School on September 8th.  We had a great All Pro Dad 
Breakfast and had 94 in attendance, the highest in many years.  There is 
great energy and enthusiasm this year, so please join us for the next 
breakfast on 10/13/22 at 7:30am. Setup time for helpers is 6:30am.  
Please call or text Dan at 717-817-0530 if interested. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The St. Andrew's hiking club will hold it's next hike on 
Sunday, October 9th at John Rudy County Park.  We will 
meet at 1:00 pm at the park.  This hike will be part of the 
Greater York CROP Walk. Deacon Jan is organizing the 
efforts for St. Andrew's.  If you are interested in soliciting 
pledges to support your hike and raise money to help feed 
the hungry, speak to Deacon Jan or go online 
to: https://events.crophungerwalk.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

https://events.crophungerwalk.org/


 

 

                        

ECW NEWS 

 

Church Women of St. Andrew’s 

Meeting October 8, 2022 

10:00 am 

 
 

 

Please join us as we plan events for the upcoming year. 

A big thank you to everyone who helped make our Fun Day a success. Even in the rain we 

had a good mix of church and community members.  

Thank you so much for your support of this event! 

 

 

Bible Journey 
 

10/11/22 and 10/25/22 the Bible Journey will continue with Father Grant and the exploration 

of The Book of Common Prayer. 

 

 

Bezalel Crafting Ministry 

 
10/6/22 and 10/20/22 at 11:00 am in the Great Hall. Everyone is welcome to join us in our 

ministry. If you are not sure of your skill level or talent that is okay, we help each other with 

our challenges and learn from each other. Please feel free to come check out what we are 

doing. If you have any questions contact Alma Rooney. 

 

 



 

BITS & PIECES 
                                  
 

COFFEE HOUR  
GIFT CARD SALES 

 
Just a reminder that Food Gift cards are available the first Sunday during 
our Fellowship gathering in the Great Hall or any weekday between 9:00 -
2:00 Mon - Fri, in the church office. The cards are for 

both Weis and Giant Supermarkets in denominations of $25, $50, $100. 
We take both cash and checks.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
PARISH DIRECTORY UPDATE 

 
The Parish directories are available for pickup on Sunday, October 
2nd. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ANDY’S PANTRY 
 
 
The following is a list of items needed for the pantry.  Canned items: Tuna, fruit, soup.  Pasta 
sauce (no pasta needed at this time).  Hamburg Helper, Tuna Helper.  Toilet paper, paper 
towels, tissues, laundry soap, fabric softener.  Hygiene products. Shampoo’s Conditioners, 
razors, toothbrushes.    Thank you to all who have donated and to those who can help restock 
for the Fall months. If you rather make a monetary donation the shopping can be done for 
you.  Checks should be mark “Andy’s Pantry”.  Thank you! 



 

Thank you for considering. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                            
   

                        
 
 
             

 

 

ST. ANDREW’S EPISCOPAL 
CHURCH 

    

       The Rev. Grant Ambrose 
                     Rector 
     The Rev. Janet Brown 
                     Deacon 

Philip T. D. Cooper 
Organist/Choir Master 

Lee Ann Reardon 
Director of Children & Youth 

Ministries                                                                
Lee Ann Reardon  
Nursery Attendant 

Gregory Sipe, Sexton 
Leigh Dalton, Senior Warden 
Alma Rooney, Junior Warden  

   Eileen Sullivan, Clerk of Vestry 
Angie Deroche, Treasurer 

Susan Reardon 
Financial Secretary 

Sandy Albright 
Parish Secretary 

 

 Vestry Members 
Nelson Leiphart (2023) 
Alma Rooney (2023) 

Meredith Williams (2023) 
David Dunkel (2024) 

Barbara Fleischer (2024) 
Michael Massquoi (2024) 

John Opilo (2025) 
Harry Snell (2025) 

Eileen Sullivan (2025) 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

The Rt. Rev. Audrey C. Scanlan 
Bishop 

Diocese of Central Pennsylvania 
----------------- 

Diocesan Mission Statement 
We are partners in Christ with the love 

of God on our lips  
and in our lives. 
------------------- 

Diocesan Web Site 
www.diocesecpa.org 

 

St. Andrew’s 
Mission Statement 

 

It is our purpose to serve 
Christ and his people 

through  
faithful worship, study, 
ministry, and mission,  

so as to reflect God’s love 
for all. 

October  

Birthdays 
If your birthday is not listed,  
please call the parish office. 

 

02 – Diana Beasley 
03 – Daniel Rooney 
05 – Donald Peiffer 
06 – Alyce Peiffer 
07 – Alma Rooney 
07 – Elizabeth Stambaugh 
10 – Michael Heinle 
15 – Aaron Cooper 
18 – Rocco Arcieri 
19 – Judy Alwine 
19 – Savannah Garrett 
26 – Elizabeth Noel 
19 – Diana DeLauter 
 

 

October 

Anniversaries 
If your anniversary is not listed,  

please call the parish office. 
 

06 – Phillip & Raquel Jeanmenne 
   12 – Bill & Meredith Williams 
   19 – Robert & Angela Deroche 

20 – Eric & Elizabeth Stambaugh 
   24 – Rick & Diane Folkenroth 
   31 – James & Wanita Clark 

 
 

NOTICE: Bulletin Deadline 

  Each week is Wednesday – 12 noon 

 

Deadlines for the NET X WORK 

 

 October 15th for November 

November 15th for December 

newsletter 

Please mark your calendars 

   and be respectful of these deadlines. 

 

CHECK OUT OUR 

WEBPAGE! 

Standrewsyork.org 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK! 

 

NET X WORK 
A newsletter by and for the  
St. Andrew’s community 

Editors 
      Sandy Albright 

 Nancy Bush 
Contributors 

The Rev. Grant Ambrose 
Dan Rooney 

Lynne Kearnan 
Alma Rooney 

Mary Jane Watt 
Susan Reardon 
Bill Drusedum 

 

 



 

 
                 
 

  


